

## **Department of Corporate Services**Clerk Division

VIA E-MAIL

January 19, 2021

## RE: Letter of Support – Town of Matachewan: Extension of Grant Deadlines

This letter is supporting the Town of Matachewan's resolution regarding the appreciation of grants but requesting that the application deadline on any further grants have a longer turn around time. As such, at County Council on January 14, 2021 Council supported the following resolution as noted in their motion:

"THAT Council directs Staff to prepare and send a letter of support on the Township of Matachewan resolution regarding the extension of grants to all Ontario Municipalities and AMO."

Due to staffing constraints during this unprecedented time, the ability to receive and adequately respond to grants has been relatively short and restrictive. Should you require any additional information or wish other consideration by Council in this matter, kindly advise.

Sincerely,

Tyler Sager

Manager of Legislative Service/County

Clerk

Cc'd: Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)